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Dear All, 

Many thanks for your letter dated 21 December 2022. We have taken note of your questions and concerns and have 
sought to address them in this letter.  

As per your request for an updated independent valuation to be conducted, I can confirm that Wentworth has 
commissioned ERCE, a reputable reserves auditor, to provide that third party valuation.  The UK Takeover Code (the 
“Code”) requires Wentworth to publish an updated independent valuation of its oil or gas reserves. As RPS is also the 
reserves auditor to Maurel & Prom, ERCE was selected to provide this report. Until the ERCE valuation is published the 
Company cannot comment on the value of its assets. Wentworth is also required by the Code to obtain competent 
independent advice as to whether the financial terms of any offer are fair and reasonable, and the substance of such 
advice must be made known to its shareholders. 

Importantly, ERCE will be able to incorporate the latest data regarding the historic cost pool including the potential 
impact of the cost recovery audit notification that the Company announced to the market after the date of your letter.  
To date, the JV has recovered over $300 million of historic costs through the cost recovery mechanism which has 
translated into strong cashflows. However, given the absence of recent investment in the Mnazi Bay field, the cost pool 
will be fully depleted for significant periods during 2023 leading to substantially lower revenues. Any reduction in the 
current expected cost pool balance, as a result of the cost recovery audit, is likely to further impact revenue next year. 

In your letter, you request that the Company undertakes a ‘wider…process’. The approaches by M&P were unsolicited 
with the business continuing to run independently. As you are aware, we have a longstanding ambition to grow and 
consolidate in Tanzania but execution of inorganic opportunities in Tanzania has proved challenging, most recently 
evidenced by the pre-emption of the Ruvuma transaction earlier this year. Having received the initial approaches by 
M&P, and having successfully negotiated a material increase in the offer, the Board, in our Rule 2.7 announcement, 
outlined several reasons as to why M&P was the logical acquiror not least because it is the Operator of our sole non-
cash asset, has pre-existing pre-emption rights, both directly and indirectly, and unique opportunities for cost savings.   

 

  






